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COORDINATING BOARD STAFF TO REVIEW
ROLE AND SCOPE OF TEXAS EASTERN

Three staff representatives of the Coordi-
nating Board, Texas College and University
System, will visit Texas Eastern Univer-
sity Monday afternoon to review the role
and scope of the university.

Dr. Francis Phillips, a member of the Di-
vision of Program Development staff, will
be heading the visiting officials. They
will be meeting with Dr. James H. Stewart,
Jr., Dr. Donald M. Anthony and John Sawyer
in the conference room, beginning at
1 p.m. Other members of the Administra-
tive Council will be involved during the
afternoon conference.

An invitation has been extended to Ralph
Spence, a newly appointed member of the
Coordinating Board, to attend the session.

The visit, to deal with projections for
the next five years, is being made in ac-
cordance with the charge given to the Co-
ordinating Board by the 64th Texas Legis-
lature which requires the Coordinating
Board to study the role and scope of each
state institution of higher 1learning in
Texas.



TEU APPROVED AS TESTING CENTER \

Texas Eastern University has been approved
to serve as a testing center for Educa-
tional Testing Service, Princeton, N.J.,
according to Tom G. Turns.

Trial basis approval has been given for
TEU to serve as a testing center for two
tests administered by ETS, the Graduate
Record Examinations (GRE) and the Graduate
Management Admission Test (GMAT).

"I am looking forward to our association
and cooperation with the Educational Test-
ing Service. I believe that the estab-
lishment of our dinstitution as an ETS
testing center provides us an additional
opportunity to better serve the needs of
our students," Turns said in making the
announcement.

The "trial approval" status is standard
procedure in designating new testing cen-
ters. After a trial period of approxi-
mately two years, and after the need for
the testing center is clearly demonstrat-
ed, permanent approval will be granted by
ETS, according to Turns.

The following testing dates have been as-
signed:

The Graduate Record Examinations will be
administered twice yearly, in January and
in April, beginning in 1976.

The Graduate Management Admission Test
will be administered in July, beginning in
1977.
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TEU PARTICIPATES IN FLAG FOOTBALL

The ‘Texas Eastern University flag football

. team extended their record to 4-1 Sunday

by -gaining a victory over the USI Square

“Shooters by forfeit. TEU is participating
in a nine-team flag football league spon-

sored by the YMCA.

The university team has beaten the Termi-

nex Raiders 22-6, the TP&L Chargers 21-7

and the GE Rangers 21-12 and lost a 13-7
battle to the Van Cowboys.

David Davenport is coaching the TEU team,
which 1is composed of one faculty member
and 12 students. Other students include
Dale ‘Burgess, Richard Boone, Cecil Fam-
brough, Bart Fields, Lynn Johnston, Jo-
seph Miller, Mickey Serice, Steve Sykes,
Bob Turner, Eric Pottkotter and Glynn Ro-
berts.

Fred Mears is the faculty member of the
team.

Texas Eastern will play the Edom Wranglers
at 3:30 p.m. on Nov. 16, the Terminex
Raiders at 2:15 p.m. on Nov. 23, the
Chandler Broncs at 3:30 p.m. on Dec. 7,
and Todd's Hot Shots at 3:30 p.m. on Dec.
14.

A1l games are played at Caldwell Field,
located one block west of Caldwell Audito-
rium.




"DRAMA PRODUCTION SET FOR-NOV, 19-20

Texas Eastern University's first drama
production, "The Lesson" by Ionesco, is
scheduled for 12 noon Nov. 19 and 8 p.m.
Nov. 20 in the University auditorium.

There will be no admission charge to the
one hour, one act play.

Cast members include Jody Pearson as the
professor, Cathy Speas as the pupil and
Roxanne Keelan as the maid. Assisting
John Callahan in directing is Nancy Young.

There will be a special guest star appear-
ance by a member of the TEU faculty.

vember 27 and 28 in obser-
vance of Tharksgiving.

HAVE A SAFE HOLTIDAY!




TELEPHONE TIPS FROM BUSINESS OFFICE

TEX-AN

A11 long distance telephone calls by uni-
versity personnel to persons or points
within the state should be through the
TEX-AN system because of much lower costs.

TEX-AN can be utilized when you are on
travel status (intra-state). A list of
operator numbers and instructions for TEX-
AN calls for "off-to-on" network calls for
travelers' use can be obtained from Ellen
Hogan. The cards are particularly useful
for office callbacks when you are out of
town.

COLLECT CALLS

Collect calls should NOT be accepted by
university personnel without first making
sure that the operator has been given the
departmental credit card number for bill-
ing purposes. Usually it is less expen-
sive to place several TEX-AN calls to
reach a party than it is to have them re-
turn the call on a collect basis, espe-
cially if you plan to talk for less than 3
minutes.

A reminder from Wayne Williams,
director of Personnel Services--

Due to the Thanksgiving holidays,
November payroll checks will be
distributed Monday, Dec. 1.
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YOUTH SEMINARS CONTINUING AT TEU

The departments of finance, health and
physical education and chemistry will pre-
sent the next three Talented Youth Semi-
nars at Texas Eastern University.

Dennis Breeden will discuss "The Stock
Market" at the Nov. 18 meeting. Sixteen
high school seniors from East Texas have
registered for the seminar.

"Body Composition Assessment: Effects Up-
on Performance" will be the subject of
Joyce Ballard's presentation at the Nov.
25 seminar which has an advanced registra-
tion of 23.

Opening the December seminars will be
James R. Stewart with a presentation on
"The Ultrastructure of Procaryotic and
Eucaryotic Cells" on Dec. 2. Eleven stu-
dents have registered for this seminar.

Seminars are held from 9:30 to 11:30 a.m.
each Tuesday in the Conference Room on the
North Campus.

A record attendance for the seminar was
established Nov. 4 when 45 students heard
Barry Green tell of "Effects of Drugs on
Male and Female Athletes." The Nov. 11
seminar, "Ethology-Man and Agression" by
Carl Roddy, was attended by 27 students.

JUST’ A REMINDER--Due to the Thanksgiving
holidays, the next issue of Intercom will
be published Dec. 5.
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(RAFFIC SAFETY PROGRAM BEGINS MONDAY;
DICK JARRELL TO SERVE AS COORDINATOR

The Multi-Jurisdictional Traffic Safety
Program of Texas Eastern University will
officially be Tlaunched Monday with Dick
Jarrell serving as coordinator.

Texas Eastern University was invited by
Gov. Dolph Briscoe to assume one of the
area leadership roles in the Governor's
Office of Traffic Safety Program and the
TEU Board of Regents voted their approval
of the participation on Sept. 17.

Funding of the program will be through the
governor's office. The coordinator's of-
fice will be located off campus until fa-
cilities become available within the uni-
versity.

"It is with pleasure that I announce the
implementation of a new program at Texas
Eastern University for which our institu-
tion has been invited to serve as area
headquarters by Governor Dolph Briscoe
through the Governor's O0ffice of Traffic
Safety," President Stewart said.

"At the same time, I am happy, indeed, to
name such a capable person as Dick Jarrell
as coordinator," he added.

Jarrell is a native of Dallas and a gradu-
ate of Austin College in Sherman. He has
worked as planner and senior planner for
the city of Lubbock, city planner for
Wichita Falls, director of planning and
zoning for Abilene, director of community
development for Greenville and since Janu-
ary, 1973, has served as traffic systems
coordinator for the city of Tyler.

(continued)



Jarrell will be working with any govern-
mental unit--schools, cities, counties,
etc.--providing research and development
assistance as well as educational programs
to help reduce traffic accidents and the
resulting damages, injuries and deaths.

President Stewart said, "Dick Jarrell is
one of the most knowledgeable and most re-
spected individuals in Texas in the area
of traffic safety. His professional ser-
vice with the city of Tyler speaks for it-
self in this respect. We are delighted to
have him head this program at Texas East-
ern and to provide the outstanding leader-
ship of which he is capable."

TEU will be serving a 12-county area in
East Texas, including Gregg, Kaufman, El-
1is, Henderson, Harrison, Marion, Upshur,
Van Zandt, Wood, Smith, Navarro and Cass.

Fourteen counties are served by East Texas
State University in Commerce and one coun-
ty is served by E1 Centro College in Mes-
quite. A1l three areas are in the East
Texas District of the Governor's Office of
Traffic Safety.

"WHO'S WHO” RECIPIENTS TO BE HONORED

The President's Hour for November will in-
clude a special salute to the 32 Texas
Eastern University students who were re-
cently named "Who's Who Among Students in
American Universities and Colleges."

The monthly meeting, open to all faculty
and professional employees, will be at
4 p.m. Thursday, Nov. 20, in the Univer-
sity Auditorium.

TEU students who have been named Who's Who
will be recognized and awarded their cer-
tificates. Refreshments will be served in
the Conference Room following the presen-
tation of certificates.



BOARD OF REGENTS TO MEET DECEMBER 3

The Texas Eastern University Board of Re-
gents will meet at 3 p.m. on Dec. 3 in the
Conference Room on the North Campus. Com-
mittee meetings will begin at 2 p.m.

Several items on the agenda will involve
preparation and planning for the new cam-
pus. These include a telephone contract,
a food service agreement and considera-
tion of a 1legal counsel for the revenue
bond program which will be used to build
the Health and Physical Education Building
and related facilities.

Reports will be given by several commit-
tees including the executive committee,
legal committee, personnel committee and
the campus and building committee. In ad-
dition, Dr. James H. Stewart, Jr. will
present the president's report and recom-
mendations.

JUNIOR COLLEGE OFFICIALS TO VISIT

Academic vice presidents and deans of the
junior colleges of East Texas have been
invited to attend a meeting at Texas East-
ern University on Dec. 4.

The purpose of the meeting, according to
Donald M. Anthony, is to strengthen com-
munications between Texas Eastern Univer-
sity and area community and Jjunior col-
leges.

Matters of mutual concern will be dis-
cussed, including transfer of students to

TEU.

The meeting, which will include a tour of
the new campus, will be from 9 a.m. to 12
noon. A Tluncheon will conclude the ses-
sion.



CHOIR PRESENTS FIRST PERFORMANCE

The University Concert Chorale presented
jts first public performance Thursday
morning in the chapel of the First Presby-
terian Church to the TEU's Women's Associ-

ation.

The choir. under the direction of Chadwick
Edwards, is composed of undergraduate and
graduate students. The 20-voice choir
sang a variety of songs including "Joyful-
1y Sing, All Ye Faithful," a selection
from one of Dietrich Buxtehude's Christmas
cantatas, two bicentennial folk songs from
the Robert De Cormier choral series and a
selection from the Romantic period by
Johannes Brahms entitled "Wechsellied zum
Tanz."

Prior to the choir's program, three part-
time applied faculty members presented
solo performances.

Mrs. Charlotte Marrow and Richard Herr
played selections on the harp and organ,
respectively and Mrs. Daisy Highfill sang
two songs accompanied by Mr. Herr on the

- piano.

Mr. Herr also accompanied the choir on the
organ and paino.
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the Public Information Office, Room 202,
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